April 11, 2007                          

Penguin Sailors,

The 2007 racing season is almost here. Our first regatta is April 21st at Washington Sailing Marina and we hope to have a good turnout for this always challenging spring regatta in what has proven to be a tricky but fun venue. 

Last year we had a strong turnout later in the summer with strong showings at many of the August Oxford regattas and 21 boats at the ICPFR which has grown every year since it’s relocation from Miles River. If you have not yet sampled the new venue at Island Creek you are missing a treat. It’s a great regatta and a great party. The new regatta at Gibson Island was very successful and we still hope to add a spring or early summer regatta at this superb venue. Keep an eye on the website www.penguinclass.com . 

We have welcomed at least three new young sailors to the Penguin class, Alan Campbell, Taylor Penwell and Patrick Brooks. We hope to see more of them this year. In addition Dick Kelly has sadly sold his boat and we will miss him but hope to see more of the new owner,  Catherine Murphy. 

This year the Internationals are scheduled to overlap with the TAYC Heritage Regatta. The dates are August 24, 25, 26 and we hope this will improve the turnout. The Heritage has always been a popular regatta. 

We are considering a new location for the 2008 Internationals; Tom’s River, NJ.  Let me know what you think of this idea and also what dates are best for you. We would like to schedule the Internationals during a time when it will attract the most sailors so your input is important. Two 2008 suggested dates are July 10, 11, 12 or August 14,15,16. There may be other dates available so your suggestions are important. You may consider these questions together and or separately. In other words would you go to Tom’s River and would you go to an Internationals on what convenient date?  You are welcome to respond via e mail (pt9696@verizon.net) or regular mail to 27811 Island Drive, Salisbury, MD 21801.  Thanks for your help. 

I hope to see many of you at the Len Penso Regatta on April 21st. 

Happy Sailing,

Paul 

Note from the Treasurer

Your annual dues notice is enclosed.  If the information is the same, just put your name on the form, include a check to IPCDA and send it back to me.

Boat US 

If you are a member, or are thinking of joining, save by putting the group number GA84939S on your renewal or application form.  Regular dues are $19, but group members dues are $12.50.  We need five members to join to keep the group rate. 
